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	Martha’s Vineyard Hospital
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	Edgartown Board of Health
	
	Dukes County Health Care Access

	Oak Bluffs Board of Health
	
	Cape & Island Public Health Coalition

	Tisbury Board of Health
	
	Upper Cape Medical Reserve Corps

	West Tisbury Board of Health
	
	Vineyard Nursing Association

	Wampanoag Tribal Health Dept.
	
	Visiting Nurse Services



Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps
PRESS RELEASE

For immediate release

Martha's Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps announces its formation and recognition by the Federal Government 
and
Welcomes Volunteer applications 

The Martha’s Vineyard Boards of Health, in conjunction with the Martha’s Vineyard Community Hospital, Vineyard Nursing Association, the Visiting Nurse Services, the Wampanoag Health Service, and the County of Dukes County is pleased to announce the formation and federal recognition of the Martha’s Vineyard Medical Reserve Corps (MV MRC). A Medical Reserve Corps is a federally recognized cadre of volunteer health and auxiliary personnel that are pre-credentialed and trained to respond and assist the community in times of medical emergencies. There are 476 MRC’s across the country that have received federal recognition, approximately 30 of which are in Massachusetts. 

Island public and private health agencies, along with the county emergency management agency, have come together with the goal of developing a consistent, structured response system, should a public health emergency occur that would strain traditional means of support.  The formation of the local MRC is one element of this comprehensive emergency planning effort.  It will be the role of the MRC to recruit, pre-credential, train, and prepare volunteers to assist the Island Health System to manage public health emergencies in the community. 

This unprecedented collaboration of agencies recognizes the importance of preparing the island for the eventuality of public health emergencies, such as an influenza pandemic or infectious disease outbreak that could overstrain our existing Island health care system. MV MRC volunteers would be used to serve at our emergency medicine dispensing sites, when large numbers of Islanders would need treatment in a very short period of time or to assist with Mass Casualty Incidents such as airplane crashes at our airport or ferry disasters.

Initial support for the formation of the MV MRC was provided by the Upper Cape Medical Reserve Corps, along with a generous contribution from the Wampanoag Tribal Council. Dukes County and the DC Emergency Management Agency is providing office space, as well as administrative and emergency management support, for day-to-day operations.

In the coming months, the MV MRC will be recruiting both medical and non-medical individuals to serve in various capacities. Pre-credentialing and training will be provided initially by support staff from the Upper Cape MRC, the Massachusetts Department of Public Health and others.  

For more information or to receive an introductory packet about the program: 

Contact MV MRC Chairman, Ron MacLaren, at (508) 645-9265 or email:  ron@wampanoagtribe.net
	*     *     *
The Medical Reserve Corps’ mission is to assist the local community during a public health emergency by providing a rapid, coordinated and specific response using locally recruited medical, mental health, public health and health support volunteers appropriately trained in the latest emergency response methods.
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